June 10, 1955

Dear Florence:

I wonder whether you have come to a decision concerning

the research assistantship of Mr. Kato from Berkeley. I

have more material on him which I could send you if you wish.
He seems to be a good bet. He is anxious to get admission

to the Graduate School, but I am hesitant unless he has lined
up a job. Otherwise there will be the constant problem

of supporting him.

I am leaving for the Growth Conference and following that
two weeks of vacation in Woods Hole. I shall be back after
July 6. I hope to hear from you before that.

Dick Bovbjerg has accepted the job at Iowa, and Owen Sexton
from Michigan will come in as a Teaching Fellow. Bill
Blight has landed a nice job at Franklin and Marshall,

So far we have had magnificant cool weather, and it is
really the wrong moment to leave,

I hope you have a good trip.

All good wishes,



